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HOUSE BILL NO. 717 

INTRODUCED BY WALDRON 

IN THE HOUSE 

Introduced and referred to 
Committee on Judiciary. 

Committee recommend bill do 
pass as amended. Report 
adopted. 

Bill printed and placed on 
members' desks. 

Second reading, do pass. 

Considered correctly 
engrossed. 

Third reading, passed. 

Transmitted to Senate. 

IN THE SENATE 

Introduced and referred to 
Committee on Judiciary. 

Committee recommend bill be 
concurred in as amended. 
Report adopted. 

Second reading, concurred in. 

Third reading, concurred in. 
Ayes, 45; Noes, 4. 

Returned to House with 
amendments. 



March 30, 1985 

April 8, 1985 

April 9, 1985 

April 22, 1985 

April 23, 1985 

April 24, 1985 

IN THE HOUSE 
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Received from Senate. 

Second reading, amendments not 
concurred in. 

On motion, Free Conference 
Committee requested. 

Free Conference Committee 
appointed. 

Free Conference Committee 
reported. 

Second reading, Free 
Conference Committee report 
adopted. 

Third reading, Free Conference 
Committee report adopted. 

Free Conference Committee 
report adopted by Senate. 

Sent to enrolling. 

Reported correctly enrolled. 



49th Legislature LC 0619/01 

1 

2 

3 

4 

5 

6 

7 

8 

9 

10 

ll 

12 

l3 

l4 

15 

16 

17 

18 

19 

20 

21 

22 

23 

24 

25 

INTRODUCED BY 

A BILL FOR AN ACT ENTITLED: "AN ACT TO AMEND THE CHILD 

SUPPORT AND CUSTODY STATUTES TO PROVIDE THAT JOINT CUSTODY 

MAY BE AWARDED, WITHOUT ORDER OF PREFERENCE, ONLY WHEN BOTH 

PARENTS SEEK IT; TO REQUIRE THE SUBMISSION TO THE COURT OF A 

PLAN IMPLEMENTING ANY CUSTODY AWARD; TO REQUIRE THE COURT TO 

STATE THE FACTORS AND REASONS IT CONSIDERED IN MAKING A 

CUSTODY AWARD AND IN NOT ORDERING CHILD SUPPORT TO BE PAID; 

AMENDING SECTIONS 40-4-204 AND 40-4-222 THROUGH 40-4-224, 

MCA. 11 

BE IT ENACTED BY THE LEGISLATURE OF THE STATE OF MONTANA: 

Section 1. Section 40-4-204, MCA, is amended to read: 

"40-4-204. Child support. ill In . a proceeding for 

dissolution of marriage, legal separation, maintenance, or 

child support, the court may order either or both parents 

owing a duty of support to a child to pay an amount 

reasonable or necessary for his support, without regard to 

marital misconduct, after considering all relevant fQctors 

including: 

tit~ the financial resources of the child; 

ti!till the financial resources of the custodial 

parent; 

~n• "g'""••• couno• 
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LC 0619/01 

t,tl£1 the standard of living the child 

enjoyed had the marriage not been dissolved: 

would have 

t4ti£1 the physical and emotional condition of the 

child and his educational needs; 

t5ti!l the financial resources and needs of 

noncustodial parent: and 

the 

t6tlfl for the purposes of determining a minimum 

amount for support, the amount received by children under 

the AFDC program, as defined in 53-2-702. 

(2) If the court does not order a parent owing a duty 

of support to a child to pay any amount for the child's 

support, the court shall state the reasons for not ordering 

child supper t. '' 

Section 2. Section 40-4-222, MCA, is amended to read: 

''40-4-222. Declaration of legislative intent -- joint 

custody. The legislature of the state of Montana finds and 

declares that it is the public policy of this state to 

assure ~ minor e"±l:dren chiJ_~ frequent and continuing 

contact with both parents after the parents have separated 

or dissolved their marriage and to encourage parents to 

share the rights and responsibilities of child rearing in 

o~de~-~o-~ffeet whenever this policy promotes the general 

welfare of the child. The legislature believes that the 

district courts of the state ~f Montana have the authority 

to award joint custody if th~-eo~~t-£ind~-jo±nt-en~tody-±n 

-2- INTRODUCED BILL 
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LC 0619/01 

~he-be~t-±ntere~t~-o£-the-eh±~d~e~-±"-the-~~~e--t~e"--be~e~e 

the--eonrt.--~he--±ntent--o£-49-4-~~~-throtlqk-~9-4-~~5-i~-to 

e~tab~±~h--eerta±n--qH±dei±nes--ror--re~o±~t±on--of--ettstody 

d±~ptltee it is requested by both parents and is in the best 

interests of the child.'' 

Section 3. Section 40-4-223, MCA, is amended to read: 

"40-4-223. Award of joint or separate custody. i!l In 

custody disputes involving both parents of a minor child, 

ett~tedy-ehai±-be-awarded-te--the--follow±nq the court may 

award custody without order of preference according to the 

best interests of the child as set out in 40-4-212: 

tlt~ to both parents jointly pttrotta~•--•o--40-4-rr4t 

the--eotlr~,-±n-±t~-d±~ere~±onT-mey-reqtt~~e-ene-~Hbm±~~±on-to 

the-eotlrt-o£-a-p±on-~er--the--~mp~ementatten--of--the--;otnt 

ett~tody--order7-er upon the application of both parents; the 

court, in its discretion, may award joint legal custody 

without joint physical custody and shall inquire whether the 

joint custody agreement was made knowingly and voluntarily; 

or 

t~ti£1 to either parent. In making an award to either 

parent, the court shall consider, along with the factors set 

out in 40-4-212, which parent is more likely to allow the 

child frequent and continuing contact with the noncustodial 

parent and may not prefer a parent as custodian because of 

the parent 1 s sex. ~he-eotlrt,-±n-±t~-d±~eret±onr-may--reqtt±re 
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the-~ttbm±s~±en-te-the-eotlrt-or-e-~±an-for-the-±mp~ementat±on 

of-the-ett~tedy-ordero 

( 2) In making an award, the court shall regu1re the 

submission of a plan for the im~ementation of the custo_1y 

order. 

( 3) In making an award, the court shall state in its 

decision the reasons and factors considered in making the 

award," 

Section 4. Section 40-4-224, MCA, is amended to read: 

''40-4-224. Joint custody modification 

consultation with professionals. tTt--Hpo~-appt±eat±e~-e~ 

e~ther-~arent-or-beth-~erent~-~or-;e~~t-ett~tody,--the--eott~t 

~hati--eoft~±der--whether-er-net-jo±nt-e~~tody-±~-±n-the-be~t 

~ntere~t~-o~-a-~±nor-eh±tdo-!f-the-eotl~t-Oeei±ne~--to--enter 

a~--erder--award±n~--jotnt-ett~tody,-the-eottrt-~hall-state-in 

±ts-deet~±on-tne-reasons-for-dental-o~--an--award--o£--jo±nt 

ettstodyo 

t2t--Por--the-p~rpe~e~-e£-tn±~-seet±~n,-ujoint-ettstodyu 

means-an-order-award±ng-ett~to~y-o£-the-minor-eh±id--to--both 

parent~--and-pre~±d±n9-that-the-resideney-of-the-eh±td-shaii 

be-~hared-by-the-parents-~~-stteh-a--way--a~--te--assttre--the 

ehitd--ereqttent--and--eont±ntt±ng-thttt-not-neeessar±±y-eq~ait 

contact-with-both-parent~. 

t3ti!l Any order for joint custody may be modified 

pursuant to 40-4-219 to terminate the joint custody. 

-4-
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1 t4t~ The court may with the consent of both parties, 

2 at any time, direct the parties to consult with appropriate 

3 professionals for the purpose of assisting the parties to 

4 

5 

formulate a plan for implementation of the custody order or 

to resolve any controversy that has arisen in the 

6 implementation of a plan for custody. 11 

-End-

-5-
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HOUSE BILL NO. 717 

APPROVED BY COMMITTEE 
ON JUDICIARY 

INTRODUCED BY WALDRON 

A BILL FOR AN ACT ENTITLED: "AN ACT TO AMEND THE CHILD 

SUPPORT AND CUSTODY STATUTES TO PROVIDE THAT JOINT CUSTODY 

MA¥ BE AWARDED7 WITHOUT ORDER OF PREFERENCE,-9Hb¥-WHEH--B9~H 

PAREN~S-SBEK-£~; TO REQUIRE THE SUBMISSION TO THE COURT OF A 

PLAN IMPLEMENTING ANY CUSTODY AWARD; TO REQUIRE THE COURT TO 

STATE THE FACTORS AND REASONS IT CONSIDERED IN MAKING A 

CUSTODY AWARD AND IN NOT ORDERING CHILD SUPPORT TO BE PAID; 

AMENDING SECTIONS 40-4-204 AND 40·-4-222 THROUGH 40-4-224, 

MCA. 1
' 

BE IT ENACTED BY THE LEGISLATURE OF THE STATE OF MONTANA: 

Section 1. Section 40-4-204, MCA, is amended to read: 

"40-4-204. Child support. ill In a proceeding for 

dissolution of marriage, legal separation, maintenance, or 

child support, the court may order either or both parents 

owing a duty of support to a child to pay an amount 

reasonable or necessary for his support, without regard to 

marital misconduct, after considering all relevant factors 

including: 

tlt~ the financial resources of the child; 

tiltill the financial resources of the custodial 

parent; 
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HB 0717/02 

t3t~ the standard of living the child would have 

enjoyed had the marriage not been dissolved; 

t4t~ the physical and emotional condition of the 

child and his educational needs; 

t5t~ the financial resources and needs of the 

noncustodial parent; and 

t6tifl for the purposes of determining a minimum 

amount for support, the amount received by children under 

the AFDC program, as d8fined in 53-2-702. 

(2) If the court does not order a parent owing a duty 

of support to a child to pay any amount for the child's 

support, the court shall state the reasons for not ordering 

child supper t." 

Section 2. Section 40-4-222, MCA, is amended to read: 

"40-4-222. Declaration of legislative intent -- joint 

custody. The legislature of the state of Montana finds and 

declares that it is the public policy of this state to 

assure ~ minor eh±i~re" child frequent and continuing 

contact with both parents after the parents have separated 

or dissolved their marriage and to encourage parents to 

share the rights and responsibilities of child rearing ±n 

order-eo-effe~e whenever this policy promotes the genera~ 

welfare of the child. The legislature believes that the 

district courts of the state of Montana have the authority 

to award joint custody if the-eoa~t-find~-joint-~~~tody-±n 

-2- HB 717 

SECOND READING 



2 

3 

4 

5 

6 

7 

8 

9 

10 

11 

12 

13 

14 

15 

16 

17 

18 

19 

20 

21 

22 

23 

24 

25 

HB 0717/02 

ehe-be~t-intereses-or-the-~h±td~en-±n-the-ea~e--then--befo~e 

the--eeurt~--The--±ntent--ef-49-4-iii-thre~gh-+e-+-i25-ta-te 

e8tab%±~n--eertain--gHide~i~e~--~er--resol~t±o"--eE--cHstedy 

d±spHtes ±t-is-reg~e~ted-by-both-p8rents-and-ts-±"-the-best 

intere~t~-ef-the-ehiid THE COURT FINDS JOINT CUSTODY IN THE 

BEST INTERESTS OF THE CHILDREN IN THE CASE THEN BEFORE THE 

COURT. THE INTENT OF 40-4-222 THROUGH 40-4-225 IS TO 

ESTABLISH CERTAIN GUIDELINES FOR RESOLUTION OF CUS'fODY 

DISPUTES." 

section 3. Section 40-4-223, MCA, is amended to read: 

"40-4-223. Award of joint or separate custody. ill In 

custody disputes involving both parents of a minor child, 

eHstody-sha%%-be-awarded-to--the--foitow±n9 the court may 

award custody w~thout order of preference according to the 

best interests of the child as set out in 40-4-212: 

tit~ to both parents jointly ptt•~ttent--te--49-4-224; 

~fte--ee~r~,-~n-~ts-disere~ion,-mey-r~qtt~~e-ehe-s~Om~~~~en-to 

~he-ee~re-e£-a-p%a~-£or--ehe--impieme~t8tion--or--the--;e±nt 

etlstedy--erder;-or ttpen-the-app!ieation-of-both-parent~; the 

court, in its discretion, may award joint legal custody 

without joint physical custody and shall inquire whether the 

joint cus~reement was made knowingly and voluntarilJLL 

or 

t%ti£1 to either parent~ In making ~n award lo ~ither 

parent, the court shall consider, along with the factors set 

-3- HB 717 
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HB 0717/02 

out in 40-4-212, which parent is more likely to allow the 

child frequent and continuing contact with the noncustodial 

parent and may not prefer a parent as c·J.stodian because of 

the parent•s sex. ~ke-eonrtr-tn-t~~-d%~e~et~on,-may--reqtt~re 

~ft~-~nbmi~~±on-to-ene-eo~r~-of-~-pT~"-£or-the-impTem~ntat±o~ 

o£-the-en~eody-ordero 

(2) In making an award, the court shall require the 

submission of a plan for the irnplernentatlon of the custodx 

order. 

(3) In making an _awa:r:~ _ __;:he courc shall state in its 

decision the reasons and fa~tors considered in making the 

award." 

Section 4. 

"40-4-224. 

Section 

Joint 

40-4-224, MCA, is amended to read: 

custody modification 

consultation with professionals. t±t--epon-app%teatton-of 

ei~her-~arent-or-hot~-parent~-£o~-jeint-eo~tody,--the--eotlrt 

sherl--eon~+de~--whether-or-noe-joint-etl~~ody-±~-in-the-eest 

interests-or-a-mino~-ehi%do-ff-the-eo~~t-dee%±nes--to--enter 

an--order--awerdi"q--jo±nt-e~~tody,-the-eo~rt-sha%~-state-in 

±ts~deeisioft-the-rea~ons-fo~-de~~a%-o£--an--award--e£--joint 

e":.todyo 

t%t--Fe~--the-ptl~peBe~-o£~th±s-seetion,-u;o±ftt-ettstodyu 

mee:rt~-an-o~der-aw!trdin~-ettetody-~f~the-!C±nor-ch~id--t:o--both 

~~rent:~--aftd-pro¥±din9-the:t-the-re~±deney-of-the-eh±~d-~ha~i 

be-~n'.ar~d-by-the-paren'l: s-- ± n-~tleh-a--way-- a~-- te--asstt re-- tfte 

-4- HB 717 
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1 ehild--£req~ent--~nd--eonti~~~~g-tb~t-not-nece~sa~i~y-eq~e~t 

2 ~entaet-w±th-both-pa~ent~. 

3 t3tlll Any order for joint custody may be modified 

4 pursuant to 40-4-219 to terminate the joint custody. 

5 t4ti11 The court may with the consent of both parties, 

6 at any time, direct the parties to consult with appropriate 

7 professionals for the purpose of assisting the parties to 

8 formulate a plan for implementation of the custody order or 

9 to resolve any controversy that has arisen in the 

10 implementation of a plan for custody." 

-End-

-s- HB 717 
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HOUSE BILL NO. 717 

INTRODUCED BY WALDRON 

A BILL FOR AN ACT ENTITLED: "AN ACT TO AMEND THE CHILD 

SUPPORT AND CUSTODY STATUTES TO PROVIDE THAT JOINT CUSTODY 

MAY BE AWARDEDT WITHOUT ORDER OF PREFERENCE7-9NLY-WHBN--B8~H 

PAftBN!S-SBBR-f~; TO REQUIRE THE SUBMISSION TO THE COURT OF A 

PLAN IMPLEMENTING ANY CUSTODY AWARD; TO REQUIRE THE COURT TO 

STATE THE FACTORS AND REASONS IT CONSIDERED IN MAKING A 

CUSTODY AWARD AND IN NOT ORDERING CHILD SUPPORT TO BE PAID; 

AMENDING SECTIONS 40-4-204 AND 40-4-222 THROUGH 40-4-224, 

MCA." 

SE IT ENACTED BY THE LEGISLATURE OF THE STATE OF MONTANA: 

Section 1. Section 40-4-204, MCA, is amended to read: 

"40-4-204. Child support. 1!l In a proceeding for 

dissolution of marriage, legal separation, maintenance, or 

child support, the court may order either or both parents 

owing a duty of support to a child to pay an amount 

reasonable or necessary for his support, without regard to 

marital misconduct, after considering all relevant factors 

including: 

tttill 

ti!till 

parent; 

the financial resources of the child: 

the financial resources of the custodial 
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HB 0717/02 

t3ti£1 the standard of living the child would have 

enjoyed had the marriage not been dissolved; 

t4till the physical and emotional condition of the 

child and his educational needs; 

tSt~ the financial resources and needs of the 

noncustodial par_ent; and 

t6tlfl for the purposes of determining a minimum 

amount for support, the amount received by children under 

the AFDC program, as defined in 53-2-702. 

121 If the court does not order a parent owing a duty 

of support to a child to pay any amount for the child's 

support, the court shall state the reasons for not ordering 

child support." 

Section 2. Section 40-4-222, MCA, is amended to read: 

"40-4-222. Declaration of legislative intent -- joint 

custody. The legislature of the state of Montana finds and 

declares that it is the public policy of this state to 

assure ~ minor ehiid~en child frequent and continuing 

contact with both parents after the parents have separated 

or dissolved their marriage and to encourage parents to 

share the rights and responsibilities of child rearing *" 
erder-to-e£feet whenever this policy promotes the general 

welfare of the child. The legislature believes that the 

district courts of the state of Montana have the authority 

to award joint custody if the-eoePt-ri"d8-;o*ftt-e~~tedy-in 

-2- HB 717 
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ehe-best-±neeres~s-ef-efte-eft~%~ren-±n-the-case--eh~n--be£ore 

tae--eo~rtv--~ae--iftteftt--of-49-4-iii-thro~~a-49-4-iiS-±s-to 

estab%is~--ee~tatn--~~ide±ines--ror--reael~tion--ef--e~stedy 

diap~tes ±t-is-reg~ested-by-beth-parents-and-is-in-the-best 

±ftterests-o£-the-eh±ld THE COURT FINDS JOINT CUSTODY IN THE 

BEST INTERESTS OF THE CHILDREN IN THE CASE THEN BEFORE THE 

COURT. THE INTENT OF 40-4-222 THROUGH 40-4-225 IS TO 

ESTABLISH CERTAIN GUIDELINES FOR RESOLUTION OF CUSTODY 

DISPUTES." 

Section 3. Section 40-4-223, MCA, is amended to read: 

"40-4-223. Award of joint or separate custody. ill In 

custody disputes involving both parents of a minor child, 

e~stody-shell-be-ewarded-to--the--foliow±n~ the court may 

award custody without order of preference according to the 

best interests of the child as set out in 40-4-212: 

tltl!l to both parents jointly p~rs~ent--to--40-4-224~ 

the--ce~rt7-in-±ts-diacretienT-may-reqHire-the-s~bm±asion-to 

the-ceHrt-o£-a-p%an-£or--the--imp±ementatien--o£--the--joint 

e~s~ody--o~Oer;-o~ apon-the-app±iea~ien-eE-both-pareftts; the 

court, in its discretion, may award joint legal custody 

without joint physical custody and shall inquire whether the 

joint custody agreement was made knowingly and voluntarily; 

or 

tit!El to either parent. In making an award to either 

parent, the court~shall ?onsider, along with the factors set 

-3- HB 717 
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out in 40-4-212, which parent is more likely to allow the 

child frequent and continuing contact with the noncustodial 

parent and may not prefer a parent as custodian because of 

the parent's sex. ~he-ee~rt7-in-it~-diseretion7-may--req~ire 

the-s~bmission-to-the-eo~rt-of-a-p±an-for-the-impiementation 

of-the-c~stody-ordere 

{2) In making an award, the court shall require the 

submission of a plan for the implementation of the custody 

order. 

(3) In making an award, the court shall state in its 

decision the reasons and factors considered in making the 

award. •• 

Section 4. Section 40-4-224, MCA, is amended to read: 

"40-4-224. Joint custody modification 

consultation with professionals. t%t--epon-applieation-or 

e±ther-parent-or-beeh-paren~s-Eo~-ieint-eustody7--the--co~rt 

sha%±--eonsider--whether-er-not-jeint-eus~ody-is-in-the-&est 

interests-o£-a-minor-ehi%d.-if-the-ee~~t-dee%~nes--to--en~er 

an--otder--awerding--ioint-e~stody,-the-eo~rt-sha%%-state-in 

its-deeisten-the-reasons-£or-denia±-or--an--award--er--;o±nt 

e~stodyv 

tit--Por--the-p~rposes-of-th±s-seetionT-•;o±nt-eustody• 

means-an-order-awardin~-e~stody-e£-the-minor-ehi%d--te--beth 

pa~ents--aftd-providing-thet-the-resideney-of-the-ehild-saall 

be-shared-by-the-parents-in-s~eh-a--way--as--to--ass~re--the 

-4- HB 717 
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1 ehild--!r@qHent--8nd--eentinHinq-tbHt-no~-neee8~ari±y-eqHait 

2 eontaet-w*th-be~h-pa~ents. 

3 t3tl!l Any order for joint custody may be modified 

4 pursuant to 40-4-219 to terminate the joint custody. 

5 tttlll The court may with the consent of both parties, 

6 at any time, direct the parties to consult with appropriate 

7 professionals for the purpose of assisting the parties to 

8 formulate a plan for implementation of the custody order or 

9 to resolve any controversy that has arisen in the 

10 implementation of a plan for custody. n 

-End-

-5- HB 717 
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SENATE STANDING COMMITTEE REPORT 

Page 1 of 2 

MR. PRESIDENT 

.. ~!.~h .. l~. ·················· 19 .. ~-~ .. 

We, ym.. committee on .. JUDICIARY 

having hadundef cons•deranon. .... /!.CJI!~.~- .. B.I.L.L ..... 

third read•ng copy l blue 
colo< 

(Senator Brown) 

AWARD JOINT CUSTODY, ONLY WHEN BDnl PARENTS REQUEST 

Respectfullv repOft as follows: That .................. J:P.v.?.~ JU~k. 

be amended as follo-..IS: 

1. Title. lines S and 6. 
Following: 11STATl1rES11 on line S 
Strike: remainder of line 5 through "PREFERENCE11 on line 6 

2. Title, line 11. 
Following: line 10 

No .. 717 

No ... ?J? .... 

Insert: "AUTilORIZING TilE COURT TO REQUIRE CONSULTATION WITIJ PROfESSIONALS 
IN FORMULATING OR IMPLEMENTING A CUSTODY PLAN OR OROER;" 

Following: 1140~4-204" 

Strike: "AND 40-4-222 ntROUGH" 
Insert: 11

, 40-4-223, AND" 

3. Page 2, line 14 through line 9, page 3. 
Strike: section 2 in its entirety 
Renumber: subsequent sections 

4. Page 3, line 13. 
Following: "court" 
Strike: ~~-.,-­

Insert: ""'5'1\all" 

MIWAOO: 

l!ll:ffi.Ut~~x 

S~r;t!L~~O.~INUEDCh~ .. ma~.·· 

!) 

0 

(17 

0 

Page 2 of 2 

HOUSE BILL NO. 717 

5, Page 3, line 14. 
Following: "fiustody11 

Strike: "wit out order of preference" 

6. Page 3, line 21. 
Following; "whether" 
St:rik.e: "the-.. --­
lnsert: njiii"'"" 

7. PageS, line 5. 
Following: "may" 

.1-tat:C~ }~ . 19 ... ~5 

Strike: "with the consent of both parties" 

AND AS AMENDED 

BE CONCURRED IN 

--;g?~LA0J----Senato~J~~~rek, Chairman 
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HOUSE BILL NO. 717 

INTRODUCED BY WALDRON 

A BILL FOR AN ACT ENTITLED: "AN ACT TO AMENC THE CHILD 

SUPPORT AND CUSTODY STATUTES ~6-PRBVtBE-~HA~-aetN~-eeS~BBY 

MAY BB-AWARBEB7 Wf~H69~-9RBBR-BP-PRBPBREN€Br-6Nh¥-WHEN--BB~H 

PAREN~S-SBBK-t~; TO REQUIRE THE SUBMISSION TO THE COURT OF A 

PLAN IMPLEMENTING ANY CUSTODY AWARD; TO REQUIRE THE COURT TO 

STATE THE FACTORS AND REASONS IT CONSIDERED IN MAKING A 

CUSTODY AWARD AND IN NOT ORDERING CHILD SUPPORT TO BE PAID; 

AUTHORIZING THE COURT TO REQUIRE CONSULTATION WITH 

PROFESSIONALS IN FORMULATING OR IMPLEMENTING A CUSTODY PLAN 

OR ORDER; AMENDING SECTIONS 40-4-204 ANB-46-4-rzr-fHR66SHL 

40-4-223, AND 40-4-224, MCA." 

BE IT ENACTED BY THE LEGISLATURE OF THE STATE OF MONTANA: 

Section 1. Section 40-4-204, MCA, is amended to read: 

"40-4-204. Child support. ill In a proceeding for 

dissolution of marriage, legal separation, maintenance, or 

child support, the court may order either or both parents 

owing a duty of support to a child to pay an amount 

reasonable or necessary for his support, without regard to 

marital misconduct, after considering all relevant factors 

including: 

t%ti!l the financial resources of the child: 

~~ , .......... CD<.nc/1 
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titill the financial resources of the custodial 

parenti 

t3t1£l the standard of living the child would have 

enjoyed had the marriage not been dissolved: 

t4t~ the physical and emotional condition of the 

child and his educational needs; 

tSt~ the financial resources and needs of 

noncustodial parent: and 

the 

t6tifl for the purposes of determining a minimum 

amount for support, the amount received by children under 

the AFDC program, as defined in 53-2-702. 

(2) If the court does not order a parent owing a duty 

of support to a child to pay any amount for the child's 

support, the court shall state the reasons for not ordering 

child support." 

See~±on-iv--Seee*oft-•9-4-ii~;-MeA;-i~-8mended-to--read~ 

»4e-4-2iio--Bee~arae~oft--o£-legielative-ifttene----;o±nt 

ettstodyo--The-legisiatn~e-o£-the-state-o£-Montana-find~--e~d 

deeier~s--~ha~--it--~s--the--pab~ie--poiiey-o£-th~s-state-to 

a~~~re--~--miner--ehiidreft ehiid--freq~en~--and--eontin~in9 

eonteet--w±th--both-parents-after-the-paren~~-have-~eparated 

or-dis~o%ved-their-marriage--end--to--eneourage--parents--to 

share--the--right~--and-re~ponsibiiities-oE-ehiid-rearin9-in 

order-to-effeet whenever-this-poiiey--promotes--the--generai 

weifare--o£--the--ehiid~--~he--iegisiat~re-beiieves-that-the 
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~ist~iet-coar~s-e£-efte-s~ete-ef-Montana-haYe--~fte--authority 

te--award--jcint-castody-if-the-eeart-finds-;oint-e~stedy-in 

the-best-interests-of-the-ehildren-in-the-ease--then--beEore 

the--ee~rtT--~he--~ntent--e£-49-4-iii-threcgh-49-4-ii5-~s-te 

establish--eertain--~ai~elines--fer--reseitttien--of--eustedy 

disputes it-is-req~ested-br-both-perents-and-is-in-the-best 

~nterests-o£-the-chiid ~He-eesR~-PtNBS-aBIN~-easTeeY-tH--~HE 

BES~--fN~BRBS~S--SP-~HB-eHtLBRHN-fN-~HB-eASB-~HEN-BBPeRB-~HB 

eeeR~T--~HB--tN~BN~--SP--48-4-iii--~BR9BSH--48-4-ii5--fS--Te 

BS~ABbfSH--eBR~AfN--6SfBBLfNBS--PSR--RBSS&S~f9N--SP--eeS~99¥ 

BfSPB~ESTA 

section 2. Section 40-4-223, MCA, is amended to read: 

"40-4-223. Award of joint or separate custody. l!l In 

custody disputes involving both parents of a minor child, 

ccstedy-shsii-be-awardcd-to--the--foiiew±ng the court ~ 

SHALL award custody witho~t-crder-ef-pre£erenee according to 

the best interests of the child as set out in 40-4-212: 

tit~ to both parents jointly p~r5ttant-te-49-4-~i47 

the-ee~rt,-in-its-dtseret~enT-may-req~ire-~he-s~em~ssion--to 

the--ee~rt--or--a--plan--£or-the-implementatieft-e£-the-;oint 

eastody-order;-or ~pen-the-appiieaeion-o£-beth-parents; the 

court, in its discretion, may award joint legal custody 

without joint physical custody and shall inquire whether ~he 

~ joint custody agreement was made knowingly 

voluntarily; or 
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tit~ to either parent. In making an award to either 

parent, the court shall consider, along with the factors set 

out in 40-4-212, which parent is more likely to allow the 

child frequent and continuing contact with the noncustodial 

parent and may not prefer a parent as custodian because of 

the parent's sex. ~he-eoart,-in-its-diseretior.r-may-reqttire 

the-s~bmissien-to-the-eoart-o£-a-plan-for-the-imp±ementation 

o£-the-c~stedy-erderT 

(2) In making an award, the court shall require the 

submission of a plan for the implementation of the custody 

order. 

(3) In making an award, the court shall state in its 

decision the reasons and factors considered in making the 

award. • 

Section 3. Section 40-4-224, MCA, is amended to read: 

"40-4-224. Joint custody modification 

consultation with professionals. t~t--epon--appliea~ien--e£ 

ei~her--paren~--or-both-paren~s-for-;o~nt-e~~tody7-the-eo~r~ 

sha%1-eens~der-whether-or-not-;oin~-e~s~ody-i~-in--the--best 

interests--of--a-m~nor-ehildo-lr-the-eottrt-dee%ines-to-enter 

an-crder-awarding-;oint-ettstodyT-the-eo~rt--sh8ii--state--in 

its--decision--the--reasons--£or-deniai-of-an-awa~d-of-;oint 

ccstedr~ 

tit--Por-the-pttrposes-of-~his-see~ion,-~;oint--e~stedy• 

means--an--order-awarding-e~stody-of-the-minor-ehiid-to-both 

-4- HB 717 
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1 pareaee-snd-p~evidin9-~hat-the-resideney-o£-the-ehiid--sha%i 

2 be--shared--by--the--pareftts--in-~~eh-a-way-as-to-ass~re-the 

3 ehi%d-freq~ent-and-eontin~inq-tb~t--not--neeessarily--eqHait 

4 eontaet-with-both-parents• 

5 t3tl!l Any order for joint custody may be modified 

6 pursuant to 40-4-219 to terminate the joint custody. 

1 t4tlll The court may w~th-th~-eon~~nt-o£-both-part±~s, 

8 at any time, direct the parties to consult with appropriate 

9 professionals for the purpose of assisting the parties to 

10 formulate a plan for implementation of the custody order or 

11 to resolve any controversy that has arisen in the 

12 implementation of a plan for custody." 

-End-

-5- HB 717 
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CONFERENCE COMMITTEE REPORT ReportNo ... ]. .................... . 

Apli':i.·1 .. ,1.g ........... 19 ...... Q.§ 

MR. SPEAKER 

We, your -------------=F~R.=E:.:E:.__ __________ Conference Committee on 

House Bill 717, reference copy (salmon) 

met and considered _______ .:.:H-=o-=u:.:s-=e---"B--=i=-1_1_7:...1:...7_~..;:.· n ___ i..c.t_s___:ce.:.:n-=t-=i:.::r:...:ec...t:..Y._•=---------

We recommend as follows: 

1. Page 3, lines 22 and 23. 
Following: "court" on line 22. 
Strike: rema~nder of line 22 through "and" on line 23. 

2. Page 5, line 4. 
Following: "~a~eft~eT" 
Insert: "(1) Upon application of either parent or 

both parents for joint custody, the court shall consider 
whether or not joint custody is in the best interests of a 
minor child. If the court declines to enter an order 
awarding joint custody, the court shall state in its 
decision the reasons for denial of an award of joint 
custody. 
(2) For the purposes of this section, "joint custody" means 
an order awarding custody of the minor child to both parents 
and providing that the residency of the child shall be 
shared by the parents in such a way as to assure the child 
frequent and continuing (but not necessarily equal) contact 
with both parents." 

Renumber: subsequent subsections. 

And that this Conference Committee report be adopted. 

FOR THE SENATE FOR THE HOUSE 

-
PINSONEAULT IVERSON 

tj:··L·<l ~£a/Lee 
McCALLUM 
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HOUSE BILL NO. 717 

INTRODUCED BY WALDRON 

A BILL FOR AN ACT ENTITLED: "AN ACT TO AMEND THE CHILD 

SUPPORT AND CUSTODY STATUTES T6-PR6VfBE-THAT-~6fNT-€BST6B¥ 

MA¥ BE-AWARBEBT Wf~H6B~-6RBER-6P-PREPERENEET-6Nb¥-WHEN--B6TH 

PARBNTS-SBEK-fT; TO REQUIRE THE SUBMISSION TO THE COURT OF A 

PLAN IMPLEMENTING ANY CUSTODY AWARD; TO REQUIRE THE COURT TO 

STATE THE FACTORS AND REASONS IT CONSIDERED IN MAKING A 

CUSTODY AWARD AND IN NOT ORDERING CHILD SUPPORT TO BE PAID; 

AUTHORIZING THE COURT TO REQUIRE CONSULTATION WITH 

PROFESSIONALS IN FORMULATING OR IMPLEMENTING A CUSTODY PLAN 

OR ORDER; AMENDING SECTIONS 40-4-204 ANB-49-4-iii-THRBBSHL 

40-4-223, AND 40-4-224, MCA." 

BE IT ENACTEO BY THE LEGISLATURE OF THE STATE OF MONTANA: 

Section 1. Section 40-4-204, MCA, is amended to read: 

"40-4-204. Child support. ill In a proceeding for 

dissolution of marriage, legal separation, maintenance, or 

child support, the court may order either or both parents 

owing a duty of support to a child to pay an amount 

reasonable or necessary for his support, without regard to 

marital misconduct, after considering all relevant factors 

including: 

flti!l the financial resources of the child; 

~ • ._ ...... <mmcil 
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ti!till the financial resources of the custodial 

parent; 

t3ti£l the standard of living the child would have 

enjoyed had the marriage not been dissolved; 

t4t1il the physical and emotional condition of the 

child and his educational needs; 

t5t~ the financial resources and needs of 

noncustodial parent; and 

the 

t6t1fl for the purposes of determining a minimum 

amount for support, the amount received by children under 

the AFDC program, as defined in 53-2-702. 

(2) If the court does not order a parent owing a duty 

of support to a child to pay any amount for the child's 

support, the court shall state the reasons for not ordering 

child support." 

Seet±en-i~--section-46-4-iiir-M€AT-~~-amended-to--read~ 

~~9-4-i~~7--Bee;aratten--e£-ie9islative-~~tent----jotnt 

e~stody~--~he-le9islat~re-e£-the-~tate-o£-Montana-£±nds--an~ 

deeiare~--that--±t--t~--the--publ±e--pei±ey-o£-this-~tate-to 

a~sttre--~--m±nor--eh±idren ehtld--£reqttent--and--eont±ntt±n9 

eontaet--with--both-parents-a£ter-the-parents-ha~e-separated 

or-d±ssoi~ed-their-marriage--~~d--~o--enco~rage--po~ents--to 

~bo~e--~he--r~gb~s--and-re~pon~ib±%itie~-of-chi±d-rearing-in 

erder-to-~ffect vhenever-this-poi±ey--promotes--the--generer 

wei£are--of--the--child.--Phe--ie~±siatttre-bei±eves-that-the 

-2- HB 717 
REFERENCE BILL: Includes Free 
Conference Committee Report 
Dated '7'-tf-C.r 
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di$tr~e~-ee~rt~-o£-~ft@-state-e£-Meftt~na-ftav~--the--atltherity 

~e--award--jeint-ettstedy-i£-the-eottrt-find~-;e±nt-ett~tedy-in 

th~-best-interests-o£-the-ehiidren-in-the-ea~e--then--be£ore 

th~--eourt~--~h~--intent--of-4&-4-~~~-throogh-49-4-~iS-i~-to 

estab%ish--eertain--~ttide%ines--£or--rese%tttion--ee--ettstedy 

disptttes it-is-~eqttested-by-both-parents-end-±s-in-the-best 

int~r~~t~-or-the-ehiid ~HE-eeeR~-PfNBS-a9fN~-ees~ee¥-fN--~HE 

BES~--fN~ERES~S--9P-~HE-EHf&BREN-fN-~HE-€ASB-~HBN-BEP9RE-~HE 

€9HR~~--~HE--fN~EN~--eP--4&-4-iii--THR9HGH--4&-4-<oS--fS--P9 

ESTAB&fSH--€BRTAfN--GHfBEbfNES--P9R--RBS9bH~f9N--9P--€HST9B¥ 

BfSPH~es~u 

Section 2. Section 40-4-223, MCA, is amended to read: 

"40-4-223. Award of joint or separate custody. ill In 

custody disputes involving both parents of a minor child, 

ettstody-shaii-he-awarded-to--the--re±±ewinq the court ~ 

SHALL award custody w~~he~~-orde~-er-preferene~ according to 

the best interests of the child as set out in 40-4-212: 

tit~ to both parents jointly p~rsuant-te-49-4-~~·~ 

efte-eottrt,-in-i~s-C±seretieny-may-reqttire-the-sttbm4~~ion--to 

the--eettrt--oE--a--p~an--Eor-tfte-implemen•otion-oE-~he-joint 

ettstody-erder;-or ~pen-the-applieation-of··bot~-parents; the 

courtr--±n--±ts--di~eretion,--may--award-joint-ie9ai-ett~tody 

w±tho~t-;o±nt-physieal-eustody-and shall inquire whether !t~ 

~ joint custody agreement was made knowingly 

voluntarily; or 
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titl£1 to either parent. In making an award to either 

parent, the court shall consider, along with the factors set 

out in 40-4-212, which parent is more likely to allow the 

child frequent and continuing contact with the noncustodial 

parent and may not prefer a parent as custodian because of 

the parent's sex. ~h~-eottrt,-in-its-dtseretion;-mey-reqtl~r~ 

~"e-~~em~~s~on-to-~he-eettre-e£-e-pi8n-£or-~"e-imp%ementation 

e!-~he-e~stoCy-order~ 

( 2) In making an award, the court shall require the 

submission of a plan for the implementation of the custody 

~ 
(3) In making an award, the court shall state in its 

decision the reasons and facturs considered in making the 

award." 

Section 3. Section 40-4-224, MCA, is amended to read: 

"40-4-224. Joint custody modification 

consultation with professionals. tlt--Spon--~~piiea~ien--or 

e±~he~--parent--or-beth-parent~-tor-jeint-e~stody,-tne-eetlrt 

sheri-eon~ider-whether-or-net-joint-ctts~ody-~s-~n--the--b~~~ 

interest~--o£--a-miner-ehild~-f£-the-eoart-dee%~nes-to-enter 

an-order-awardiag-joint-etts~edyr-the-eottrt--shai%--state--in 

±ts--deeis±on--the--reasons--Eor-denia%-of-an-aware-o£-joint 

ettstody• 

tit--Por-the-pttrposes-oE-thi~-seet*on,-»joint--e~stodyu 

means--an--order-awerding-eastody-of-the-minor-ehi%d-to-both 

-4- HB 717 
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1 pare~ts-and-providift~-that-the-res~deftey-oE-~he-ehild--ehaii 

2 be--shared--by--the--parents--in-stteh-a-wey-as-to-assttre-the 

3 eh±%d-£req~ent-aftd-eentift~in~-th~t--net--neeesaariiy--eq~ait 

4 ee"taet-wtth-beth-~arentso 

5 (1) UPON APPLICATION OF EITHER PARENT OR BOTH PARENTS 

6 FOR JOINT CUSTODY, THE COURT SHALL CONSIDER WHETHER OR NOT 

7 JOINT CUSTODY IS IN THE BEST INTERESTS OF A MINOR CHILD. IF 

8 THE COllRT DECLINES TO ENTER AN ORDER AWARDING JOINT CUSTODY, 

9 THE COURT SHALL STATE IN ITS DECISION THE REASONS FOR DENIAL 

10 OF AN AWARD OF JOINT CUSTODY. 

11 ( 2) FOR THE PURPOSES OF THIS SECTION, "JOINT CUSTODY" 

12 MEANS AN ORDER AWARDING CUSTODY OF THE MINOR CHILD TO BOTH 

13 PARENTS AND PROVIDING THAT THE RESIDENCY OF THE CHILD SHALL 

14 BE SHARED BY THE PARENTS IN SUCH A WAY AS TO ASSURE THE 

15 CHILD FREQUENT AND CONTINUING (BUT NOT NECESSARILY EQUAL) 

16 CONTACT WITH BOTH PARENTS. 

17 t3ti!il!l Any order for joint custody may be modified 

18 pursuant to 40-4-219 to terminate the joint custody. 

19 t4tii!l!l The court may w±th--the--eon•ent--o£--both 

20 parti~~, at any time, direct the parties to consult with 

21 ap?ropriate professionals for the purpose of assisting the 

22 parties to formulate a plan for impiementation of the 

23 custody order or to resolve any controversy that has arisen 

24 in the implementation of a plan for custody." 

-End-

-5- HB 717 


